
Jteen Trip to Charleston SC

By: Hayley Gibson 



The First Day:
I woke up bright and early around 4:30 in the morning. I was extremely excited 
that I would be making a difference and also have fun doing it. This was my first 
Jteen trip. I did not know what to expect. The flight was fun. It was a good 
relaxation for what would be happening when we landed  





The First day cont: 
After we landed we went to a place called One80 place. It 
was a homeless shelter that helped veterans and homeless 
people to let them have a place to stay. They also helped 
with trying to find them a home. We made household buckets 
so they could have things in their new homes. The shelters 
were amazing. It looked cozy and not like any other shelter 
I saw.



The first day Cont:
After One80 place, we went to a place called S.c.o.r.e which 
helps keep oysters healthy and happy. All of us had to make 
Oyster bags for reef construction. My friend Sammy and I 
made up to 20 bags or so. It was a lot of fun 





The first day:
After an eventful day we finally went to the hotel. It was a 
nice hotel in the middle of the city of Charleston. After we 
arrived there, we had only one hour to shower and change to 
go to one of the oldest temples in the states. It was called 
Kahal Kadosh Beth Elohim (KKBE for short). It was suppose to 
be only a 10 minute walk from our hotel,but one person from 
the staff named Brian made a wrong turn and it was a 20 
minute walk instead. It was fun though. It wasn’t as cold as 
New York was. 



Services and Dinner at kkbe:
Abbe catered in food from an amazing Kosher style place. The 
food was delicious. While eating the Rabbi and I think a 
historian that’s part of the temple was explaining the 
history of it. I never knew that one place could have such 
amazing history. The service was also amazing. I never been 
in such an old temple before.I felt like I was being taken 
back in time to see a service. 



The next day 1/14/17
We started the day with a service ran by Aviva and Lewis. 
After that people from the Social Action Workshop talked 
about how we could make a difference. I found it interesting 
because I always feel like taking a stand but never doing so 
from fear of being judged. We then had free time and walked 
all over Charleston. My friends and I got lost but then 
found our way.



Tour, Havdallah, and scavenger hunt: 
After free time, we were separated into groups to go on 
tours with tour guides. It was alright. It was mostly house 
hunting with looking at nice trees. However the Havdallah 
service was pretty amazing. I never did something like that 
before and it made me enjoy Judaism more. The people who 
were there as well were nice. My favorite part of the trip 
and the day has to be the scavenger hunt. I had such a good 
time trying to figure things out and it was fun getting lost 
a million of times. 





Sunday January 15, 2017
All of us had to wake up bright and early to go to church. 
The church was called Emanuel African Methodist Episcopal 
Church. It was also the church that Dylan Rooth shot and 
killed nine people during bible studies in 2015. The church 
looked like it was from a painting. It was something too awe 
looking to seem real. Plus the way the choir was the floor 
shook and I felt so inclined to sing and be part of this 
amazing community. 



Sunday at the graves
After church we then traveled to KKBE’s gravesite to help 
restore graves that were never touched beforehand. Eating 
lunch there was not my cup of tea but I did enjoy cleaning 
the graves. Sadly my friends and I didn’t make it look truly 
amazing, but it still looked nice. Plus some graves there 
were amazing pieces of art. I never knew they made graves 
like that.



Sunday at the plantation and at the temple and nursing home
We then traveled to Magnolia Plantation which had so many 
amazing trees and rich history. They had cabins that were 
from slavery times and it was in pristine condition. After 
that we went to a place called Dor Tivkah to have dinner and 
play bingo with the elders. While I was there I met an 
amazing person named Hannah and we became good friends. 
Alex, Hannah and I all played bingo with the same group of 
elderly people and we had fun making jokes and trying to see 
who could have Bingo first.   





Last day:
Our last day there was pretty sad. I didn’t want to go. 
After we woke up, packed and ate we went to Habitat for 
Humanity to help build things for a house. I was horrible at 
building the things but I did my best. The person that 
helped us was very nice. I hope the person who is getting 
the house enjoys it. 



Plane ride home 
We then for one last time got on the bus to go somewhere and 
then to the airport. Before the airport we went to a cute 
little shopping mall to find food and buy last minute items. 
Alex and I got matching hats because everyone thought we 
were twins. We are just really good friends that act like 
siblings. When we left the bus to go to the airport it was 
kinda sad. However I was pooped and wanted to nap.





Ending:
And that was it. With all of that planning and anticipation 
it was done in seconds. I enjoyed Charleston very much. The 
town was amazing. Everyone there was so nice and not as mean 
as New Yorkers. I might one day do another Jteen trip 
because it was a blast. 


